Minutes – Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday November 6, 2008

6:00 pm

Scott’s Seafood



Walnut Creek

Directors present:
Mario Alioto, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton

Others present:
Branden Bickel, Esq., Andy Blick – Smith Barney, 

Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Thornton. 

At 6:05 the meeting was recessed for the Board to go into executive session with Mr. Bickel to discuss legal methods to resolve problems related to the detention pond and water runoff from the uphill property owner. 

At 6:45 the meeting was called back to order. 

Mr. Blick reviewed investments in the association replacement account with Smith Barney. The association’s CD investments all are FDIC insured and below $100k. No banks with which the association has investments have defaulted. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to sell the US Treasury zero coupon bonds at a premium. The money will be invested in CDs with maturities of 6 months.

Minutes of the October 6, 2008 Board of Directors meeting were approved with changes.  

The Board reviewed a draft of the October financial statements. Owners with outstanding balances have been sent statements. Those with balances over 90 days have been contacted regarding their accounts. While late fees have been assessed on the accounts interest on the outstanding balances has not. It was requested that the management company post interest on the outstanding balances. Mr. Miller will report on the status of the accounts at the end of November for the board to review and approve turning them over to a collection agency for lien filing. 

Mr. Thornton reported that the corporate note investment with a guaranteed 12% return had gone through the SEC review. A prospectus was being issued. He will provide a copy for review to investment advisor Mr. Blick, accountant Bob McClintock, and financial specialist (homeowner) Joan Perry. Their comments will be provided to the Board prior to determining if the Association should invest in the corporate note.

The reserve study draft from SBI, LLC will be reviewed at the March Board of Directors meeting. 

A letter from Northstar General Manager Tim Silva regarding the security contract with Northstar Public Safety was reviewed along with the security contract services. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to accept the contract for the period of September 2008 through August 2009 with the provisions that no afterhours check in service to Northstar rental properties be included at association expense, jump starts be eliminated from the contract, and invoice descriptions be provided on a monthly basis for billings beyond the monthly base rate.

Mr. Miller reported on the retention pond monitoring program established by Mr. Ireton and being carried out by the Camco maintenance crew. It was requested that Mr. Miller obtain a bid from a pest control company to inspect the crawl spaces of units 3130 - 3132 for moisture related problems. 

Mr. Miller reported that on the following fall/winter grounds and building maintenance items:

1. Mice bait packets were placed in all crawl spaces prior to crawl space covers being installed by the Camco maintenance crew. 

2. Crawl space heat tape in tower buildings was activated by the Camco maintenance crew.

3. Repairs to spalling concrete piers were made by the Camco maintenance crew. 

4. Third floor tower building decks are experiencing ice areas from water dripping off the roof scuppers. Installation of metal extensions to the scuppers at a cost not to exceed $2,000 by Doc Gelso construction was approved. 

5. The light concrete floor at tower unit 3138 has experienced deterioration. Repair of the floor (by Floortec) rather than replacement of the floor (by Waterworks) is being researched by the property manager.

The following site and building improvement items were addressed:

1. Mr. Thornton presented a draft of a letter to homeowners concerning the three phases of building upgrade scheduling and Blomberg “medium bronze” colored window frame installation and window pane replacement options and costs. Firm costs will be determined after a pilot project is done by a contractor this fall on unit 3035. After actual costs are determined the letter will be revised and sent to owners. 

2. The parking lot asphalt removal and overlay was completed by Advance Asphalt in October. 

3. Dumpster enclosures have been installed by Cotton Construction. Door installation should be completed by mid November. 

4. Mr. Thornton reviewed a proposal from Aegis Electrical for installation of 66 Lumec or Cooper pathway light poles and fixtures. No action was taken. 

5. Mr. Thornton reported on building color changes. A test section on the southern and northern sides of building 3124-3126 will be pressure washed with chemicals by Sierra Paint & Chemical to clean and removed existing pigment. It will then be treated with several different shades of “Preservawood” architectural stains. The areas will be allowed to weather. They will then be inspected to determine which shade will be applied to the siding in the three phases of the building improvement project. 

6. The Placer County building department is requiring that plans to the stairway from the parking lot to serve tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156 be engineered and have and ADA compliant ramp. Mr. Miller will obtain an estimate for the engineering and construction expense for the Board to review.

7. Mr. Thornton presented samples of a metal grid with 4” squares to replace the blue picket deck railings. Installation of the grid on a test unit was discussed. No action was taken. 

8. Mr. Thornton presented a catalogue of fiberglass doors with frosted glass windows on the upper portion for Board consideration. Mrs. Reagor will review the catalogue and provide a door recommendation to the Board at the next meeting. It is estimated that the door replacement project will be done after window and trim installation and building stain changes are completed.

The next meeting was scheduled for 6:00 pm Wednesday January 21, 2009 at Scotts Seafood in Walnut Creek. Accountant Bob McClintock will attend to present the 2008 audited financial statements.  

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:52 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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